WITNESSES ON BEHALF OF THE COMMONWEALTH:

Gayle Miller, Senior Investigator

DISCUSSION:

Dr. Frank appeared in person before the Board, with legal counsel, and fully discussed the allegations contained in the Notice of Formal Hearing dated August 17, 2018. The Board received evidence and sworn testimony regarding the application for reinstatement and modification of a prior board order.

CLOSED SESSION:

Upon a motion by Dr. Ball, and duly seconded by Ms. Bailley, the Board voted to convene a closed meeting pursuant to §2.2-3711(A)(27) of the Code of Virginia for the purpose of deliberation to reach a decision in the matter. Additionally, Dr. Ball moved that Mr. Rutkowski, Ms. Hoyle and Ms. Evans attend the closed meeting because their presence was deemed necessary and would aid the Board in its deliberation.

Herbert Stewart, Ph.D. LCP, Chairperson

Virginia Board of Psychology

Jaime Hoyle, Executive Director Virginia Board of Psychology